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Challenging Year Ahead for the Irish Center
	   
While 2020 might now be in the rear view mirror, the fallout from the disruption to normal life 
and economic activities caused by Covid-19 during the last nine months are expected to last well 
into the first quarter of  this year, and perhaps beyond. It’s too early to predict when there will be 
a return to normalcy at the Irish Center and across the city which everyone has craved for many 
months now.  The financial success of  our outdoor dining experience “Wawona Gates”, our Irish 
Shoppe and our St. Patricks Appeal have been highlights in a mostly forgettable year.  The revenue 
generated by all of  above were not even in existence in 2019 but have helped put the Center on a 
solid financial foundation during the pandemic and provided us with much need revenue to pay 
our bills while our indoor event space has been shuttered.

Cultural institutions like The Center, face an uncertain future and will continue to experience 
major fiscal challenges going forward, especially since our facility is temporarily closed.  Based 
on the most recent San Francisco coronavirus case load and recent surge in numbers of  people 
affected-it could be several weeks before we reopen.  The fixed costs and bills for keeping the 
lights on in our 20,000 square foot facility continue to arrive.  We have done all we can over the 
past two years to reduce our overhead costs.  We are down to bare bones at this stage-and we 
continue to monitor our expenses and take cost cutting measures as needed.  The only part of  our 
enterprise that continues to operate is our online Irish Shoppe, which provides access to purchase 
Irish goods 24/7, with pick up from the Center by appointment, or assigned days. 

A large and critical part of  our annual budget are the funds received from members in the form 
of  Membership dues.  This is especially crucial now, while we are closed indefinitely.  So please 
take a moment to bring your membership up to date if  you have allowed it to lapse. Email: 
membership@irishcentersf.org to find out your status. Thank you in advance for your sustaining 
membership dues. 

We had big plans last month for events at Wawona Gates-Breakfast with Santa Claus, a Christmas 
Tree Lighting ceremony, St. Stephen’s Day and New Year Eve celebrations-however all had to 
be cancelled due to the latest Shelter in Place order. There were some bright spots during the 
month, as we showcased many local vendors in the Christmas Boutiques over two Saturdays (Dec 
5th and Dec 12th). This was a new offering this year and thank you to Angela Tickler and Nora 
Daly for making it such a success all round.  On Saturday Dec 19th, the UICC cultural program 
got a major shot in the arm, with a wonderful virtual concert produced, in association with the 
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local Cooley-Keegan Comhaltas and Boscaí Beaga Drama 
Director Michael Dillon.  Entertainment from across the 
globe included contributions from Japan, Australia, Eng-
land, Isle of  Man, Scotland, and Ireland, in addition the 
US cities of  St. Louis, Chicago, New York and here at 
home in San Francisco were also represented. Proceeds 
from the concert will go towards future cultural program-
ming in 2021. Hats off  to all those behind the scenes who 
made the concert possible. Many thanks to all those who 
contributed to our Food Bank collection at the end of  
November - we have donated over 1,000 lbs of  food to 
local food banks this year. To all those who contributed to 
the SFPD Toy Drive last month-Thank You!

December also saw the results of  our first Board election in 
over a decade made known.  It has provided four new peo-
ple to the 2021 Board; Ann Baglin, Mark Gorman, Kath-
leen Kraus and Kathleen McKeon. Welcome to each and 
everyone of  you. Thank you to Kate Paterson for your ser-
vice to the Board during your tenure.  A special thank you 
to Past President Anne Cassidy Carew who has stepped 
down after two terms on the board since 2006, accumulating 
10 years of  service during that time.  Anne reached out 
to me back in the fall of  2018 to take an active role at 
Irish Center, and so with a little encouragement I came 

(President’s Message continued)

on aboard in January 2019.  I want to thank Anne for her 
service as President during a most extraordinarily tumultu-
ous 2020.  Anne’s dedication and steady hand all year is 
unmatched.  I am glad to report that Anne is not going 
far and will be back to raise the profile of  our cultural and 
educational programs this year.

I want to say a special thank you to Mitzi Samson and 
Maureen Hickey who have spearheaded the collation, 
advertising, subscriptions, and publication of  the bulletin 
during the past seventeen years. They retired the position 
last month, and we thank them for their service. 

While we enter a period of  not knowing when we can open 
to the public again, I want the membership to know, that 
the Board is working tirelessly behind the scenes to develop 
ideas to keep the Irish Center on an upward trajectory.  We 
will need your help to make that all possible during the 
year. 

“Ní neart go cur le chéile!” - There’s no strength without 
unity!

We will see you soon when it is safe to do so, until then 
Stay Healthy!

Liam Reidy,  President of the UICC



PATRICK J. DOWLING LIBRARY

Greetings from the Library of  it’s beginning to look a lot like Christmas!

There are faery lights up, a wee [fake] tree and several adorable Santas from around the World [thank you, Angela] set up as well as 
the banner of  the archangel Gabriel.  Glimpses of  the library and its festive decor were a part of  the Boutique both weekends.  Some 
knotwork colouring pages copied out of  the library’s colouring book were allowed to be accepted by parents of  younger children and 
many books found new homes.  

I hope those of  you who follow the library on Instagram and Facebook have enjoyed the Shop Local editions featuring Leader adverts from 
1918, 1920, 1930 and 1940 as well as the events and information we’ve shared.  I welcome your suggestions on themes for 2021.

Irish Genealogy Club Zoom Meeting
Saturday, January 9 — 11:00am – 1:00pm Monthly on the second Saturday.
Please stay tuned! - topic and registration links will be posted as available. 
Irish Genealogy Club contacts: Pati Traktman patitraktman@gmail.com & Kevin Dineen, dineen5@att.net

Irish Marvels, Past and Present Zoom Meeting
Saturday, January 9 — 2:30 – 4:30pm Monthly on the second Saturday.
Traditional Irish celebration “Nollaig na mBan” aka Women’s Little Christmas 
After working through the holidays, hang up your kitchen apron, relax and share a cup of  tea with friends. We will share 
stories of  important women in our lives, 5-10 mins. each
Lisa Hilmoe, Irish Marvel contact: hilmoe.gleason@gmail.com  
Zooms hosted by Jennifer Drennan of  the Patrick Dowling Library.

Follow the Library’s progress and join in the conversations on social media:
Facebook: @dowlinglibraryattheuicc       YouTube: Librarian P.J. Dowling Library

Instagram: pjdowlinglibrarysf

To directly support the Library’s modernization, preservation and programming efforts, please use the Library’s specific Donation but-
ton on the UICC’s donation page: https://irishcentersf.org/generations-fund/

Wishing you all a very Happy & safe Holiday Season and Bright New Year.
Slainte!
Jennifer Drennan, Librarian
librarian@irishcentersf.org — 415/661-2700 ext 106



UICC Patrick J. Dowling Library & Leo T. Walsh Scholarship Raffle!
			   And the Winners Are: 

Grand Draw - $1,500 - Katie O’Reilly

2nd Draw - $500 - JB Shea Insurance Agency

3rd Draw - $250 - Maeve O’Reilly

	 Congratulations to each of  you! Thank you to everyone who participated in this year’s raffle!  We are overwhelmed by your 
generosity in this strange year of  2020.  The raffle netted $20,815 to be shared between the UICC’s Patrick J. Dowling Library and 
Leo T. Walsh Scholarship programs.  
	 In addition to all the entries mailed in and dropped off  at Wawona Gates, there was a flurry of  ticket sales on the Boutique 
weekends and some last minute tickets mailed in. The mailbox was checked on Sunday midafternoon, yielding two last envelopes.  
	 The highlight of  our final weekend of  sales was when a young man attended the Library’s book sale on December 12th.  
He asked UICC Librarian Jennifer Drennan about the raffle and when hearing what it supported, he purchased a $1000’s worth. He 
wished to be known only as “Pete” and filled out one single ticket.  He stated that he had been a Leo T. Walsh Scholarship recipient 
and it had made all the difference in helping him with his college education.  He wanted to pay it forward.  We appreciate both his 
act of  generosity and kindness.  Indeed, we thank all of  you who supported our fund raising efforts by purchasing tickets as well as 
donating funds.   A special thank you to Duggan’s Serra Mortuary for underwriting the ticket printing. 
	 We also extend our sincere gratitude to Jennifer Drennan, for her processing, management and reporting of  raffle ticket sales 
as well as her coordination of  the live streaming of  the ticket draw. Thank you, Jennifer!

Thank you for your support!

Outgoing UICC President Anne Cassidy Carew, Leo T. Walsh Scholarship Program Co-Chairs Peggy Nevin & Carmelle Reiser, 
and Library & History Committee Chair Valerie McGrew
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Kerry Riordan Sykes
Maureen S. McFadden

Certified Specialists in Estate Planning, Trust & Probate Law 
by the State Bar of California Board of Legal Specialization

381 West Portal Avenue, San Francisco, CA 94127
(415) 661-9050

Free Initial Consultation

Riordan Sykes McFadden, P.C. 

DEADLINE for FEBRUARY 2021 BULLETIN 
is January 15

Questions? Contact: Adrienne Verreos 
415/468-4130    or email:   falconassoc@earthlink.net

Support YOUR UICC 
and the 

BUSINESSES that 
Support YOUR UICC Please contact our Pre-Planning Department for

your FREE Personal Planning Guide

Duggan’s Serra Mortuary® FD1098

500 Westlake Avenue, Daly City
 650/756-4500   www.duggansserra.com

Sullivan’s and Duggan’s Serra Funeral Services FD 228

6201 Geary Blvd., San Francisco
415/621-4567 

www.sullivansfh.com

My Funeral, My Cremation, My Way®

Traditional & Cremation Services

q

“Our Family Serving Yours”

Celebrations of Life®
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